





supporting this bill. Riggs believes that SB 83 will be the vehicle for the wildfire
hazard map issue. Boa 'pa BT O

Patterson reported on a trio of three bills related to the wildfire hazard maps,
including HB 3944, SB 83-4 and SB 678-4. Riggs said that only SB 83 will move and
will be the base bill for the maps. Gutowsky summarized the dash 4 amendment.
Responding to Commissioner DeBone’s question about potential future
amendments to SB 83, Riggs said that Senator Golden noted there will be
substantial revisions to the dash 4 amendment. Board position on SB 83: priority 1 /
no position. Board position on HB 3944 and SB 678: priority 3 / watch.

SB 6 would obligate building officials, including Deschutes County’s Community
Development Department, to approve and issue, or disapprove and deny any
building permit application no later than 45 days after the application is submitted.
Peter Gutowsky strongly recommends opposition to this bill. Riggs noted there is
testimony on the record from the City of Bend opposing this bill. The Association of
Oregon Counties (AOC) and the League of Oregon Cities (LOC) also oppose this bill.
The main issues center around a ticking clock which may have unintended
consequences of delaying land use action. Commissioner Chang recommended
opposition. Commissioner Adair favors an amendment extending the timeline to 90
days. Responding to Commissioner Chang, Riggs said it is possible that this or
related bills may move. Whether surveying procedures are added to the clock is
another consideration. Board position: priority 3 / oppose.

An update was provided on HB 3556, which extends the permissible use of net
revenue from a new or increased Transient Room Tax to include public safety
services and certain costs related to community infrastructure. Patterson said that a
letter from the Board of Commissioners was submitted to the record this week.
Cities and counties suggest this bill should live in the revenue committee.

HB 2024 has a public hearing on March 25, and Holly Harris or other Behavioral
Health staff will testify. Board position: priority 1 / support.

Chris Doty spoke about HB 974 which includes a shot clock provision for surveyors
to approve plats. He emphasized that bad survey work can be catastrophic and have
long-lasting impacts. The next round of amendments will remove the shot clock
provision. Board position: priority 3 / watch.

Erik Kropp presented a draft letter from Oregon Living with Fire (OLWF), addressed
to the federal delegation and outlining concerns over federal funding freezes and
their impact on wildfire mitigation. Commissioner Chang asked for more clarity and
specificity on which funds are frozen, including those as part of the Inflation
Reduction Act. He'd like to circle back with OLWF and the Deschutes Collaborative



Forest Project, then add this information to the letter. Kropp will proceed as
directed.

Commissioner Adair recently attended a water resources meeting, and attendees
were confident that federal funding related to water resources will not be greatly
impacted. Commissioner Chang attributed this confidence to advocacy efforts.

Doug Riggs said that SB 75, the ADU fix bill, had to be modified to align with SB 83

related to wildland-urban interface definitions. Sen. Golden is working on this
amendment. SB 75 is likely to move.

Next Friday, Commissioner DeBone will attend the Statewide Interoperability
Executive Council biannual update in Salem.

Holly Harris testified on HB 2056 on Tuesday and will testify on IMPACTS grant
funding on April 3.

Next Meeting: The next virtual legislative update meeting is scheduled for Friday, March
28 at 8:00 a.m.

Adjourn: Chair DeBone adjourned the meeting at 8:46 a.m.



